CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF PIEDMONT

FEBRUARY 1, 2022

6:16 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above. Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by David Ivey, and the pledge of allegiance to the flag given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the minutes carried unanimously.

The bills totaling \$383,167.50 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the bills were approved for payment.

The next order of business was Resolution 2022-01 (Street surplus). Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-01 as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next order of business was Byrian Watts with Water Gas and Sewer requesting to purchase a Streaming Current Monitor for the Filter Plant. Mr. Watts received notice from ADEM to replace the monitor. Jubal Feazell made the motion to approve the purchase of the monitor. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. Mr. Feazell requested we use Rescue money to pay for the monitor if it was allowed.

The next item on the agenda was new board appointment. Terry Kiser made the motion to nominate Steven Maddox to the Commercial Development Board. No second was given so the motion died.

There were no visitor comments.

In Council Reports John Lawrence had no report.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell wanted to thank the City School Administration for the trophy presentation for state championship.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South wanted to thank the school board for keeping kids in class. He also wanted to thank Chief Johnson on the recent drug bust.

David Ivey gave a report on the electronic work order status. He said that Ben has been talking to Wide Net to possibly have a solution in the near future.

Terry Kiser also wanted to thank Chief Johnson and the police department for their hard work on the recent drug bust.

The City Clerk had been given a request from the Street department and PARD for the possible purchase of two John Deere Z950 mowers at a cost of \$48,000. The Council asked them to get a repair quote for all mowers and report back at the next meeting. The next item was the blasting and painting of the columns at the Civic Center. The Clerk gave the Council two quotes, one was \$8400 and the other was \$16,000. Jubal Feazell made the motion to accept the quote from Terrapin Creek Metal Works and Blasting for \$8400. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. The final item was the lighting project at the Sports Complex. I received two quotes, one from Corbitt (\$10,000) and one from Farr Construction (\$28,000) for setting ten light poles. Richard Williams made the motion to accept the \$10,000 quote from Corbitt. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. It was requested to take monies from the Electric 2010 Construction Fund.

In the Mayor's Comments the Mayor wanted to thank Jay Baxter for his presentation on the Gov App. He also wanted to thank all the city employees for their hard work and dedication. He also wanted to echo the council on thanking Chief Johnson and the police department for their recent drug bust.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm.